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August 22, 2025

NextGen Offender

Record Management System Go-Live

The NextGen Offender (NGO) record management system go-live implementation will begin
at 5:30PM on Monday, August 25" and complete at 8:00AM on August 26", 2025.

Beginning at 5:30PM on August 25, all LEADS services will be off lined and unavailable for 30 minutes.
Modification (enter, modify, clear, cancel, supplemental) of Sex Offender (SO) and Violent Offender Against
Youth (VOAY) records will be unavailable and will remain inaccessible until the implementation completes.

At 6:00PM on August 25™, all other LEADS services will resume. LEADS inquiry transactions (QXS, Z2, Z5)
will continue to search and return all files, including SO and VOAY records. Modification of all other hot
files (warrants, protection orders, stolen vehicles, etc.) will be functional.

On August 26" at 8:00AM, the NextGen Offender system will be online and ready for use. At that time,
Full Access users will be required to log off and shutdown LEADS Desktop/Messenger, relaunch the
program and log on to ensure NGO is installed and available via LEADS Desktop. At this time, SO and VOAY
file maintenance will be performed via NGO. Refer to Sex Offender-MVOAY Registration Training Manual
via this link: Sex Offender-MVOAY Registration Training Manual

Send all NextGen SOR related issues to the lllinois State Police (ISP) Help Desk via email
ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov or phone 866/532-3700.



https://isp.illinois.gov/StaticFiles/docs/sor/NEXTGEN%20SEX%20OFFENDER-MVOAY%20REGISTRATION%20TRAINING%20MANUAL.pdf
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